Selectmen Olson and Caldwell and secretary present.

Mr. Roland Archambault came in at 7:30 pm to apply for a building permit for starting a family business for wholesale ceramics.

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Hall came in with the original 1956 deed to the original Town Shed property, as requested by the Selectmen. The Halls, being abuttors to this property and having very interested in owning it, produced from Atty. Nixon, a letter offering two options to the Halls in Dec., 1981 that this property could be sold at public auction or place a special Article in the Warrant of Town Meeting approved by the voters, authorizing the sale of said premises to a specifically named buyer for a specifically specified price. They were upset that the Selectmen had not placed the Article, but also realized they, too, were amiss at not having requested the Article. The Selectmen regreted the delay in action. The auction sale must hold.

Adjourned: 11:15

this information into consideration.